Resolution

of the City Council of the City of Garden Grove

Declaring the week of May 5, 2013 through May 11, 2013 as "City Clerks' Week" in the City of Garden Grove

WHEREAS, The Office of the City Clerk, a time-honored and vital part of local government exists throughout the world; and

WHEREAS, The Office of the City Clerk is the oldest of all municipal offices; and

WHEREAS, The Office of the City Clerk provides the professional link between the citizens, the City Council, and agencies of government at other levels; and

WHEREAS, City Clerks have pledged to be ever mindful of their neutrality and impartiality, rendering equal service to all; and

WHEREAS, City Clerks continually strive to improve through participation in education programs, seminars, workshops and the annual meetings of their professional organizations; and

WHEREAS, The staff of the City Clerk's Office in Garden Grove, KATHLEEN BAILOR, CMC, TERESA L. POMEROY, CMC, DENISE KEHN, MARITZA PIZARRO, and CATHERINE L. FOX embody the best qualities of the profession of City Clerk; and

WHEREAS, It is most appropriate that we recognize the accomplishments of the Garden Grove City Clerk's Office;

NOW, THEREFORE, the City Council of the City of Garden Grove RESOLVES that the week of May 5 through May 11, 2013, shall be observed as City Clerks' Week in the City of Garden Grove, and further extend appreciation to the staff of the City Clerk's Office, and to all City Clerks, for the vital services they perform and their exemplary dedication to the communities they represent.

Passed and adopted this $14^{\rm th}$ day of May, 2013 by unanimous vote of the City Council.

BRUCE A. BROADWATER, Mayor

DINA NGUYEN, Mayor Pro Tem

STEVEN R. JONES, Council Member

CHRISTOPHER V. PHAN, Council Member

KRIS C. BEARD, Council Member

(seal & ribbon)

Recommended for Approval

Matthew Fertal City Manager